HARTSBURG-EMDEN CUSD No. 21 OCTOBER 2019 NEWSLETTER

FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT'S DESK

Terry Wisniewski, Superintendent

We have almost completed the first quarter of the school year already! The official end to the first quarter of school will be Friday, October 18th. I appreciate all the support given to our school district and teachers by the parents and community. Wednesday, October 9th and Thursday, 10th will be parent-teacher conferences. I hope parents are able to attend to have some great conversations with teachers about their child's academic progress. If you are unable to attend the conferences, please contact your child's teacher to set up a meeting to discuss how your child is doing in school. We strive to develop positive home-school relationships with our families. If you have a concern or question, please call or email your child's teachers and/or the District Office so we can answer your questions or concerns.

How important is attendance?? Statistics show that students with persistent absences are less likely to achieve their full potential, and often affect grades, and a child's future prospects. Elementary Students with no absence are 4.7 times more likely to achieve the State Standards than persistent absentee students (defines as 15% or more absences in a school year). At Junior High/High School Levels, students with no absence are 2.8 times more likely to achieve State Standards in both English and Math than students missing 15% or more according to the Hatfield Academy. In another study, of 9th grade students with persistent absenteeism, the percentage of those 9th grade students who graduated on time, decreased by more than 50%. There are many more studies which indicate similar findings. We understand there are times that you may need to take your child out of school for various things. We ask that you please call the Jr./Sr. High School Office at 217-642-5244 or the Grade School Office at 217-376-3151 when you know your child is going to be absent or tardy. Our offices have answering machines, so you may leave a message at any time. Punctuality is also important. Arriving late to school may not only affect your child, but every other child in the classroom, as your child walks in late. If a student comes to school 10 minutes late every day, that comes out to 33 hours of lost learning each year.

The month of October is National Bullying Prevention Month and at Hartsburg-Emden School District, we take this issue very seriously. Sadly, continued reports of bullying and the abuse of children and young people, as well as vulnerable adults, within our nation, state, communities, and schools are constant reminders of the need to continually safeguard individuals and recommit ourselves to ensuring a safe environment for all. This topic needs constant monitoring. Plus, bullies know when they are being watched and often wait for opportunities when they know they aren't being watched. Hartsburg-Emden School District stand firm in this effort through our policies and practices to prevent bullying. We stand as a force for good and remain committed to zero tolerance of bullying (mental, physical, or of any any-kind). Our goal is to ensure that every student is respected and feels safe from harm. If you ever have any issue or concern in regards to bullying, please feel free to contact the school, so we can address it. Please don't assume we already know it is happening or that someone else will inform us.

In conclusion, I'd like to say that we have many exciting activities going on in our buildings. We continually work on developing positive relationships with our students. We stress to our students the concepts of continual growth and maintaining a culture of learning. I enjoy getting into the classrooms and attending school events in the evening to watch our students grow and develop. I encourage each of you (our community) to take full advantage of what we have to offer. As always, I appreciate the support you give our district, staff, and especially our students. It is the positive and ongoing partnership that makes Hartsburg-Emden a great place to be a Stag! The world could use a little bit more of that.

OCTOBER BREAKFAST/LUNCH PRICES

<u> </u>		
21 Student Breakfasts	@\$2.00	\$42.00
21 Reduced Student Breakfasts	@\$0.30	\$6.30
20 Student Lunches	@\$2.75	\$55.00
20 Reduced Student Lunches	@\$0.40	\$8.00
Students at Hartsburg will need	to pay for s	econds.
Entrées are \$.90, vegetable/fruit	are \$.50 an	ıd milk is
\$.40. Seconds need to be paid for	or at the tin	ne they
are served. Adult lunches purch	ased are \$3	.25.

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION

Clipping Box Tops is an easy way for you to help our school. This year it is even easier because now you can scan your receipts. Box Tops are each worth 10 cents and quickly add up to real cash for our school. All you have to do is clip Box Tops and send to school with your child or scan your receipt to the app on your phone from participating products. There are 2 redemption dates a year – Nov. 1st and March 1st. After our Box Tops are sent in, the school receives a check in December and April. Sign up at www.BTFE.com to stay updated on our school's earnings. Members also receive exclusive coupon offers and recipes and can learn about extra ways for our school to earn more cash. If you have any questions, please contact me at 217-376-3151 or cfletcher@hartem.org

CLIP THIS COUPON AND SEND TO SCHOOL

SCAN YOUR RECEIPT

Our account is Hartsburg-Emden Elementary and our ID # is 400609. Please do not clip this symbol and send to school. Thank you to everyone who is scanning their receipts!



PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Jon Leslie, Principal

We are already six weeks into the new school year. I would like to thank all of our parents and guardians in helping to make a smooth transition. The first several weeks of school marks the beginning of many routines. The success of our students in their education endeavors starts at home. Thank you for helping to establish these routines with your children. By the time you receive this newsletter, you will have received progress reports in the mail. Please keep in mind that you can check your child's grades online at any time. If you need assistance in doing so, please do not hesitate in contacting the main office. Also, please note that we have Parent/Teacher Conferences on October 9-10 from 3:30-7:00pm.

September has flown by. Our junior high school softball and baseball seasons have come to an end. Thank you to our parents and players for a good season. Especially thank you to our

coaches Steve Awe, Josh Riggs, Dan White, Eli Klokkenga, Jay McAfee, Chris Phillips, and Bob Ham for all of the time and guidance that they provided for our students. Homecoming Week is in full force. It is filled with dress up days, assemblies, spirit games, a dance, and of course volleyball games. Thank you to everyone that helped to make homecoming week a success. Mrs. Simonton's and Ms. Zerbonia's classes will be having their annual wax museum and science fair the first week of October.

Please be sure to read the rest of this newsletter along with checking out the school calendar so you don't miss any of the activities. One highlight during the month of October is Red Ribbon Week. During this week, we encourage students to remain drug, alcohol, and tobacco free. One particular area that will be addressed with students is the use and dangers of electronic cigarettes and Vapes. The US Surgeon General considers the use of these devices to have become a public health epidemic. It is also important to note that the use, possession, distribution, purchasing, or selling of electronic cigarettes is prohibited on school grounds and at school events. Please check out https://e-cigarettes.surgeongeneral.gov for more information regarding electronic cigarettes and have a discussion with your children regarding the use of them.

We still have a couple of coaching vacancies for this upcoming winter sports season. Currently we are accepting applications for our Head Jr. High Boys Basketball Coaching Position and for our High School JV Boys Basketball Coaching Position. Interested applicants should contact Principal Jon Leslie.

Again, check our school calendar for more of a complete listing of all our activities, and I hope that you can find time in your very busy schedules to join in what we have to offer here at Hartem. Go Stags!!!

ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT

Matthew Stoltzenburg, Athletic Director

The junior high girls' softball team and boys' baseball team recently finished their seasons in their respective regionals. I would like to thank all the players and coaches for their hard work and dedication.

The high school golf team is nearing the end of their season as well. Their regional will be on October 8.

The high school girls' varsity volleyball team has just recently started to hit their stride. They will travel to Quincy to play in an invitational on October 12. The JV team will participate in a tournament on the 19th at Pleasant Plains. Then, the varsity will travel back to Quincy for the QNC tourney on Oct 25 + 26. They have home games on Oct 7, 15, and 22, with the last date being Senior Night against Illini Bluffs. Their regionals will be starting on October 28.

The last fall sport, cross country, will have its Tomahawk meet on October 22. Jr. high basketball is right around the corner. Tryouts will begin on October 21 and the first games are in the Midwest Central Tournament on November 2, 4, 9. Good luck to all our student-athletes and coaches. Go Stags!

LIBRARY NEWS

Thank you so much for your support of the fall Scholastic Book Fair! We had a wonderful night at Family Reading Night. Your support for literacy in our community is fantastic! As Mr. Wisniewski often reminds us in his part of the newsletter, reading/ literacy is the key to success. We hope at Hartem, to not only create literate students, but also students who love to read and love to share their knowledge with others.

High Tech Hartem? This summer, Mrs. Folkman applied for and won a \$10,000 grant through Next Wave STEM to help support adding STEM into our curriculum. This \$10,000 grant reduced the cost of a program that includes training/professional development, curriculum, and materials to start 3d printing and robotics in our schools. That's right, the school is getting a 3d printer and robotics set! Thank you to the Hartem Legacy Fund for supplying the remaining \$5,000 to make this dream a reality!

Mrs. Folkman was also was named a runner-up for the national Penguin Teacher Awards for Lifelong Readers. This comes with \$1,000 worth of books from Penguin. Look for many new titles to be added to the school libraries soon!

We have quite a few donations this month! Did you see the #clearthelists or #shrinkthelists campaigns

this fall? On Twitter and Facebook, teachers were encouraged to share their Amazon wishlist with the world so that anyone could purchase items from it and have them sent directly to the school. Mrs. Folkman posted our list and had quite a few books come in! They were:

There's No Place Like Space by Tish Rabe donated by Amanda Lamb via #clearthelist #clearthelist-- some anonymous, some from Kate Tabor

Rani Patel in Full Effect by Sonia Patel
The Disreputable History of Frankie LandauBanksby E. Lockhart
Burn Baby Burn by Meg Medina
Parkland by Dave Cullen
Shakespeare Bats Cleanup by Ron Koertge
Genesis Beings Again by Alicia D. Williams
The Hand, the Eye, and the Heart by Zoe Marriott
Once and Future by Cori McCarthy and Amy Rose
Capetta

Never-Contented Things by Sarah Porter

You Go First by Erin Entrada Kelly donated by Erin Entrada Kelly via Twitter- 2 copies, both signed! The Cardboard Kingdom by Chad Sell donated by Gabbie Duvall at the Spring Book Fair Breaking Dawn and Puff the Magic Dragon from Mandy Cordray

Mrs. Folkman donations

Harreit Tubman: Freedom Leader by Tanya Savory

You Go First by Erin Entrada Kelly DC SuperHero Girls: Search for Atlantis by Shea Fontana

What Were the Twin Towers? by Jim O'Connor

HSVB FUNDRAISING SUPPER

The High School Volleyball Team is hosting a FAT BOYS BBQ supper on Tuesday, October 15th from 4:30-6:00. Meal tickets are \$8.00 and includes, PULLED PORK SANDWICH, BAKED BEANS, COLE SLAW, PEGGY'S PLACE HOMEMADE COOKIE, AND DRINK. Tickets will be sold by all the HSVB players and coaches. Tickets can be bought in advance or at the door, *carry-outs are available*. Thank you for continuing to support Hartem Volleyball!

AG IN THE CLASSOOM

Again this year, Emden Elementary has teamed up with the University of Illinois Extension Office to do the Ag in the Classroom. It is a great opportunity for our kids to be introduced to agriculture and the important part it plays in our daily lives. Once a month, Amy Hyde comes to each classroom and conducts a 30 minute lesson on an agriculture topic. In September, we learned all about APPLES! Looking forward to an exciting year!

YEARBOOK NEWS

The 2019 yearbook is here! If you are a 2019 grad and ordered a yearbook, please make arrangements with Mrs. Folkman to get yours.

(<u>nfolkman@hartem.org</u>) We have a very limited number of 2019 yearbooks left. If you want one, they are \$45 and first come, first served. If you want to pre-order the 2020 yearbook, they are \$30 until Winter Break.

BAND NEWS

Hannah Blackwell, 6-12 Band/Chorus Teacher

Fall is finally here! In band, middle schoolers have been avidly preparing for the upcoming Emden Halloween parade while the high schoolers have been working on pep band music. Now that it's fall, however, we will be diving into Christmas music pretty quickly. On the choir side of things, middle schoolers are enjoying learning the ukulele, and can now play three chords. High schoolers have been preparing for the upcoming variety show.

The October variety show, Stags LIVE! Will take place on Thursday, October 24th at 7pm. Come out and support your Stags as they perform a variety of unique talents. Admission to the show is a nonperishable food item, which will be donated to the food pantry at Emden Christian Church.

JUNIOR BETA CLUB

Congratulations to Lorisa Riggs and Noah Doolin who have been named co-presidents of Junior Beta. The National Beta Club is a student honor society that honors students based on academic achievement, excellent character and good citizenship. The National Beta Club recognizes outstanding achievement, promotes character and social responsibility, encourages service involvement to school and community, fosters leadership skills, grants scholarships, and provides a setting for your child to develop interpersonal skills.

FFA News

Sara Barton, Ag Teacher and FFA Advisor

The Hartem FFA Chapter is off to a busy start! Here are some events that students participated in during the month of September:

- September 5th: Six Hartem FFA members attended Section 14 Horse Judging. The team placed 8th overall!
- September 13th: Fourteen agriculture students attended the Lincoln Land Community College Ag Expo
- September 17th: Our chapter started their annual mum sale
- September 25th: Nine Hartem FFA members attended the Section 14 Leadership Training School
- September 27th: Illinois State FFA Officers visited Hartsburg-Emden High School

HALLOWEEN PARADE

Come see our Ghosts and Gobblins walking the street of Emden on Thursday, October 31st. The parade will start at 1:00 at the Grade School and will continue walking through downtown! All students grade K-5 will participate. Classroom parties will follow! REMINDER: NO SCARY COSTUMES! Keep it fun for all ages!



4TH GRADE ADOPT-A-CALF

The 4th Grade Class has once again teamed up with The Hoerbert Dairy Farm and The American Dairy Council to adopt a calf! Once a month, Terry Hoerbert comes to our class and teaches us all there is to know about dairy farms and Jersey cows. We enjoy this experience and are so lucky to have this opportunity! We are super excited!



GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT

Amanda Feltes, K-12 Guidance Counselor

Progress Reports were sent home on Sept. 18th. This is a great opportunity to review your child's progress towards semester grades.

If your child needs academic support:

- Discuss the course with your child. What challenges are they facing?
- Are they using their planner? HEHS provided every student a free planner the first day of school.
- Make sure you have Tyler Gradebook access. Check this often to help your child stay up-to-date with his/her course and remind them to turn in any missing assignments.
- Contact the teacher to get more information about the course expectations and outline- some teachers use a website to communicate information
- Students should attend before/after school help sessions with teachers, if possible

College Applications

 Seniors – Make sure you get started on those college applications! With the earlier FAFSA date, many universities are looking at earlier application deadlines. Be sure to check with each school to determine important deadlines.

Speaking of the FAFSA...

- The FAFSA opened for 2020-2021
 applications on October 1st, 2019. All seniors
 should submit their applications as soon as
 possible in order for the best opportunity for
 federal assistance. Many schools are asking
 students to have their FAFSA applications
 submitted by a priority deadline of
 November 15th. Many university scholarships
 may also fall under this date.
- Hartsburg-Emden High School will be hosting a FAFSA Completion Workshop on Wednesday, October 2nd, 2019. All seniors and their parents are strongly encouraged to attend. The Executive Director of the Logan County Education Coalition will be providing a brief presentation about the FAFSA and will be available to provide hands-on assistance in completing the FAFSA application on-site. This workshop will take place in the HS computer lab from

5:30 – 6:30 pm. Please RSVP with Mrs. Feltes (afeltes@hartem.org) for a list of important items to bring with to the workshop. If you cannot attend this workshop but would still like to attend a completion workshop, visit isac.org and search "Outreach Activities Calendar" for a list of upcoming workshops across Illinois. Workshops are also available on Wednesdays in October at 3:30 pm at the Heartland Community College campus in Normal.

Campus Visits

• Now is the time! Visit any college/university/technical school that you may be interested in. Remember- Juniors are allowed up to 2 excused absences and Seniors are allowed up to 3 excused absences for campus visits. Fill out a pre-arrangement form in the office as soon as you know the date you will be absent and please let Mrs. Feltes know when/where you will be making a college visit.

College Fairs/Information

- The Chicago National College Fair will take place on Saturday, October 5th from 11 am 3 pm at Lakeside Center in Chicago, IL. Visit www.iacac.org/ncf for a list of colleges attending and to register.
- The Greater McLean County College Fair will take place on October 8th from 5:30 7:00 pm at the Bone Student Center at Illinois State University. Visit illinoisstate.edu/admissions/college-fair/ or the HEHS Guidance webpage for more information. This is a great opportunity for all students to gather information and ask questions about any college they may be interested in attending.
- Be sure to check the Guidance webpage for the most current information about other college fairs and events.

CLASS OF 2022 FUNDRAISER

The Hartem class of 2022 will be selling fresh greenery again this year from Sherwood Forest Farms. The Sophomore class will be taking orders October 18th-November 2nd. Greenery will be delivered December 2nd, just in time for the Christmas holidays! All money earned goes to support the Sophomore class. If you have any questions please contact Melanie Wright at 217-841-2163.

CATCH NEWS

Rachel Jordan, CATCH Champion

Welcome to a new **CATCH** school year!! I am happy to announce that the Junior High will now be participating in the **CATCH** program under the leadership of Mrs. Curry.

According to CATCH.org: CATCH stands for a Coordinated Approach to Child Health. By uniting multiple players in a child's life to create a community of health, CATCH is proven to prevent childhood obesity and supported by 25 years and 120 academic papers indicating as much as 11% decrease in overweight and obesity. Our community health programs aim to impact the messaging a child receives in physical education, the lunchroom, the classroom, and at home, to influence a child's choices not only in school, but lifelong. Two of the most important ways that CATCH creates behavior change are by enabling children to identify healthy foods, and by increasing the amount of moderate to vigorous physical activity (MVPA) children engage in each day. Our health education curriculum uses terminology for identifying healthful foods-GO, SLOW and WHOA-that has been adopted colloquially nationwide as a simple means of labeling food's nutritional content.

CATCH kick-off will be the week of September 30th-October 4th. Students at the Grade School will be having taste tests, art projects, special guests and much more. We are excited to start our year off with a great kick-off. Stay tuned for kick-off activities at the Junior High. **HEATHLY KIDS=BETTER LEARNERS**

MARK YOUR CALENDARS

The Veterans Day Program will take place at Emden Elementary gymnasium on Thursday, November 7th at 1:00. All Veterans and community members are welcome!!!

JUNIOR HIGH STUDENT COUNCIL

Lynn Curry, JH Student Council Sponsor

Recently, the Hartem Junior High students elected student council members. Members of the student council will hold monthly meetings that will focus on leadership, diversity, academic achievement, school/community involvement, and school spirit. Student council will plan community service projects and student activities for junior high students. Congratulations to the following representatives:

6th Grade: Morgan Riggs and Matthew Schreieck

7th Grade: Zoe Miller and Drew Hayes

8th Grade: Addison Beekman, Cloee O'Donoghue,

Evan Cross and Jace Whitted

**Jace Whitted is President and Cloee O'Donoghue is Vice-President of Hartem Junior High

Student Council.**

"SOCTOBER"

The Junior High Student Council is sponsoring "Socktober" from October 1st-31st. It is our first community service project this school year. During the month of October, we will be collecting NEW socks in all sizes. The socks will be taken to a local homeless shelter to be distributed as colder months approach. Socks are the most requested item from the shelters.

The junior high class that collects the most socks will receive a class reward. If you would like to donate new socks, please send with any junior high student or bring to the Jr/Sr High School office.

RED RIBBON WEEK

The 8th grade members of the junior high student council are helping to sponsor Red Ribbon Week taking place the week of October 28th-November 1st. Grade school, junior high and high school students are encouraged to dress up to show support for Red Ribbon Week. Dress up days are as follows:

Monday, October 28th –Pajama Day "Follow Your Dreams, Not Drugs"

Tuesday, October 29th - Nerd Day "Be Smart and Don't Do Drugs"

Wednesday, October 30th- Sports Day "Choose Healthy Activities"

Thursday, October 31st- Costume Day "Scare Away Drugs"

Friday, November 1st- Red Day -Wear red in support of Red Ribbon Week

GIRLS ON THE RUN

This is our 2nd year for the Girls on the Run program at Emden Elementary School. This is a program for 3rd - 5th grade girls. Girls on the Run is not "just a running program". It inspires girls to be joyful, healthy and confident using a fun, experience-based curriculum which creatively integrates running. The goal is to work towards a **Community 5K at Lincoln Land Community College on November**9th. We would love for parents and community members to register for this event and help our girls proudly cross the finish line! You can register at gotrcentralillinois.org

Our season started on September 10th and we are nearing our mid-season celebration this month! We are so excited how well the season is going already! We are thrilled to have 8 girls on our team this year. The girls are learning so much through our practices with lessons, so far, on working as a team, selfesteem, positive self-talk, and coping with emotions. This month we will run our practice 5K on November 5th. We will post our practice route on the website and encourage everyone to help cheer the girls on along the way! Just a reminder to our GOTR girls, we will <u>not</u> have practice on <u>Thursday</u>, October 10th!



CLASS OF 2020 CAR WASH

The Class of 2020 would like to thank Four Corners Lube in Lincoln for allowing them to have their car wash there on Sept. 14th. The car wash was a great success and the class wanted to thank the parents, staff and community members who came out to support them!

PARENT/TEACHER CONFERENCES

Parent/Teacher Conferences will be held Wednesday, October 9th from 3:30pm-7:00pm and Thursday, October 10th from 3:30am-7:00pm. Parents of elementary students please call Cleola at the grade school to reserve a time slot or one will be provided for you. Parents of junior high and high school students please call Erika at the high school to reserve a time slot. We do not schedule appointments for you at the high school unless you call to request one.

Veterans Day Program!

The annual Veterans Day Program will be held Thursday, November 7th, at 1:00 in the Emden Elementary Gymnasium

All Veterans and community members are welcome.

Please wear red, white, and blue to show your support for the men and women that have so bravely served our country.



LIVE WAX MUSEUM AND SCIENCE FAIR

On October 1, the Hartsburg-Emden Junior High students will be hosting their annual Wax Museum and Science Fair at the High School Building. The event begins at 6 and will run until 6:45 pm. Come be amazed by various characters of the past brought to life before your very eyes by the 7th grade class. The 8th grade will amaze you with their scientific experiments and results in the cafeteria.



	October				2	019	
Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat	
		Golf @ Country Hills 4:00 7th Gr. Live Wax Museum and 8th Gr. Science Fair @ HS 6:00-7:00	2 FAFSA Night @ HS Comp Lab 5:30	3 HSVB @ Williamsville 6:00 Golf @ Highland Park 4:00	4 JHBB-1A State TBA	5 JHBB-1A State TBA	
6	7 HSVB vs. MWC 6:00	8 HSVB @ IC 6:00 Golf-1A Reg. TBA	9 8 th Gr. Career Exploration Expo 8:15-12:00 P/T Conferences 3:30-7:00	10 5 th Gr. Chicago Field Trip P/T Conferences 3:30-7:00	No School	HSVB @ Quincy Invitational TBA Golf-1A Sect TBA	
13	14 Golf-1A Sect TBA No School	HSVB vs Springfield Lutheran 6:00 Golf-1A Sect TBA HSVB Fundraiser Supper @ HS 4:30-6:00	2:00 Dismissal Faculty Meeting	HSVB @ Greenview 6:00	18 Qtr 1 Report Card Golf-1A State TBA	HSVB @ Pleasant Plains JV Tourn TBA Golf-1A State TBA Speech @ Zion 9:00	
20	21 Board Mtg 7:00 JHBK-1 st practice	22 HSVB vs IB 6:00 (Sr.Night)	23 HSVB @ Routt Catholic 6:00	24 Stags LIVE! Variety Show @ HS Gym 7:00	25 HSVB @ QND Tourn TBA	26 HSVB @ QND Tourn TBA	
27	28 HSVB-1A Reg TBA	29 HSVB-1A Reg TBA	30 HSVB-1A Reg TBA 11:30 Dismissal SIP Day FFA-Nat'l Convention	31 HSVB-1A Reg TBA Halloween Parade @ GS 1:00 FFA-Nat'l Convention			

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	019 Sat
	milk is available every stitution is an equal provider.	1 Mini waffles Pears Apple juice	Pop tart Toast Cherry star juice Apple juice	3 Cheese omelet Toast (HS) Applesauce Apple juice	4 Scrambled eggs Toast (HS) Pineapple Apple juice	5
6	7 Trix yogurt Toast (HS) Pineapple Orange juice	8 Cereal bar Toast (HS) Applesauce Orange juice	Assorted muffins Peaches Orange juice	10 Pancakes Pineapple Orange juice	11 NO SCHOOL	12
13	NO SCHOOL	Fruit frudel String cheese Pears Apple juice	16 Donut Toast (HS) Mandarin oranges Apple juice	French toast Applesauce Apple juice	18 Biscuit Sausage patty Peaches Apple juice	19
20	Pancake & sausage On a stick Mixed fruit Orange juice	Peanut butter and Jelly jamwich Mandarin oranges Orange juice	23 Biscuit Egg patty Pears Orange juice	24 Sausage patty Tri tater Toast (HS) Orange juice	25 Assorted cereal Mixed fruit Orange juice	26
27	28 Mini pancakes Mixed fruit Apple juice	29 Nutri grain bar Toast (HS) Peaches Apple juice	30 Breakfast pizza Peaches Apple juice	31 Bagel Cream cheese Applesauce Apple juice		,

Sun A variety of n	Mon nilk is available		Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
A variety of h	HIK IS AVAHADIC	Tue	2	3	4	5
arrawr dar. Cl		Salisbury steak	Bosco cheese stick	Hot turkey & cheese on bun	Hot dog or chili dog	
• •	nef salad and side	Mashed potatoes	Marinara sauce	Peas	Lettuce salad	
	ilable every day	Green beans	Lettuce salad	Tater tots	Broccoli	
at the high scl		Mandarin oranges	Corn	Strawberries	Pineapple	
institution is a	ın equal	Bread	Applesauce	Cake		
opportunity p	rovider.					
6	7	8	9	10	11	12
	Meatball sub on bun	Chicken fajita	Corn dog	Toasted cheese sandwich		
	French fries	Refried beans	Soft pretzel	Tomato soup w/crackers	NO SCHOOL	
	Cooked carrots	Corn	Mixed veggies	Mini carrots		
	Applesauce	Peaches	Pineapple	Pears		
		Vanilla wafers				
13	14	15	16	17	18	19
		Popcorn chicken bowl	Hamburger on bun	Pulled pork on bun	Chicken strips	
	NO SCHOOL	Mashed potatoes w/gravy	Mixed veggies	Romaine lettuce salad	Cooked carrots	
		Corn	Nacho chips	Green beans	Bread	
		Roll	Bean dip	Peaches	Mixed fruit	
		Mandarin oranges	Applesauce		Rice crispy bar	
20	21	22	23	24	25	26
	Chicken nuggets	Chili with crackers	Assorted sandwiches	Crispito with cheese sauce	Pizza	
	Bread	Carrot/celery sticks	Tri tater	Bread	Lettuce salad	
	Peas	Pears	Cooked carrots	Green beans	Corn	
	Mandarin oranges	Cinnamon roll	Pineapple	Mixed fruit	Applesauce	
					Blueberry cake	
27	28	29	30	31		
	BBQ rib on bun	Chili mac		Chicken patty on bun		
	Macaroni & cheese	Cornbread muffins	11:30 Dismissal	Coleslaw		
	Peas	Green beans	SIP Day	Sun chips		
	Peaches Pudding	Mixed fruit		Applesauce		

Hartsburg-Emden C.U.S.D. #21 400 West Front Street Hartsburg, IL 62643 Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage Paid Hartsburg, IL 62643 Presort Standard

*******ECRWSSEDDM****

POSTAL CUSTOMER



1 Ticket: \$5

or

5 Tickets: \$20

Prize:

Two winners will each receive 1/2 of a hog*

Where to buy:

-Junior class members selling from 9/22-10/6

-Purchase at concessions OR game entrance from 9/22-10/22

*Basic processing included via Bloomington Meats. Drawing will take place on October 22nd with slaughter/processing to begin on November 11th Meat will be ready for pickup in late November to early December.